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Office Memorandum

Subjeet:- Pa{ment of Salary to Central Government Employees on
29" May 2018 due to bank strike called by United Forum
of Bank Unions

It has come to the notice of this office that United Forum of Bank
Unions (UFBU) has called for a nationwide bank strike on 30" and 31
May 2018. Banks are likely to remain closed on that days and even files
for the e-payment of salary for the month of May 2018, which is due for
31% May 2018, may not get processed, resulting in delay in disbursal of
salary to Central Government Employees.

2. All the Pr. CCAs/CCAs/CAs (Independent Charge) are,
therefore, advised to consult their accredited banks in this regard and if
any delay is foreseen in disbursement of salary on 31* May 2018 by the
accredited banks, due to strike, necessary instructions may be issued to
all the field PAQs/CDDOs to upload salary payment files of Central
Government Employees with NPB date as 29™ May 2018 (last working
day for bank, if strike materializes), and ensure that same reaches the
banks latest by 25" May 2018.

3. This issunes with the approval of Competent Authority.

{Anupam Raj)
Asstt. Controller General of Accounts (GBA)

To

All Pr. CCAs/CCAs/C As (Independent Charge)

2. General Managers (Govt. Business) of Accredited Banks

3. General Manager, DGBA, Central Office, RBI, Opposite Mumbai
Central Railway Station, Byculla, Mumbai — 400 008

4. General Manager, Central Accounts Section, Reserve Bank of India,
Addl. Office Building, East High Court Road, Nagpur — 440 001

5. Sr. AQ (ITD) with the request to upload this OM on CGA’s website



